Transportation & Construction Department 222 3rd Avenue North Saskatoon SK S7K 0J5

www.saskatoon.ca fax 306-975-2971 phone 306-975-2476

July 20, 2022

Dear Business Owner, Property Owner, Resident:

Re: Ruth Street Water Main & Roadways Infrastructure Improvement Project

Phase 3 of construction is now underway. The following are approximate timelines for each phase, barring weather delays and unforeseen circumstances:

- Phase 1 Sidewalk Rehabilitation Work Complete
- Phase 2 Sewer Service Connection Work Complete
- Phase 3 Road Resurfacing Work Now Underway

Over the past two weeks:

 The road rehabilitation work on Ruth Street from Melrose Avenue to Normal Crescent was completed and the road reopened to area traffic.

Over the next two weeks:

- The contractor will complete the small deficiency repairs the areas of the sidewalk and curb where work did not meet the City's standards.
- The road rehabilitation work will continue on Ruth Street from Lorne Avenue to Melrose Avenue on July 20, 2022 for approximately 2 days and on Ruth Street from Norman Crescent to Broadway Avenue beginning July 22, 2022 for approximately 2 days.
 - Prior to work beginning no parking signs will be placed on the roadway. Then the morning that work is set to begin the road will be fully closed to area traffic, however the sidewalks will remain open.
 - Please remove all vehicles from adjacent driveways prior to this work beginning.
 - Once work is complete and the road has had time to cure, it will reopen to area traffic.

Throughout the project:

- During each phase some noise and vibration is anticipated because of this work.
- Residents directly adjacent to the work area are required to leave their garbage, recycling and/or organics carts as close to their normal pick-up location [without placing it in the adjacent work area] prior to 7:00 A.M. on the day of collection. The contractor will coordinate the pickup and return of your cart(s).
- Access to parking adjacent to properties and driveways will be restricted during each phase. Residents and visitors to the area are required to find their own alternative parking.
- For the sidewalk rehabilitation work, the priority is to address all safety concerns, not aesthetics. This means that the City will utilize a variety of treatments and not all sidewalk panels will be replaced. More information on how the City of Saskatoon rehabilitates sidewalks can be found at saskatoon.ca/sidewalks.
- Canada Post has advised that some mail services may be affected due to construction activity in the area. For more information and to determine if your mail services are affected property owners are required to contact Canada Post directly.
- Project updates will continue to be provided every two weeks.

July 20, 2022 Page 2

The City thanks businesses and residents for their patience while this necessary work is carried out. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact our Customer Care Centre at 306-975-2476 or by e-mail at customercare@saskatoon.ca. The next project update is scheduled for **Wednesday**, **August 3**, **2022**.

Sincerely,

Transportation and Construction DivisionConstruction and Design Department
City of Saskatoon

_